
Local Government Impact

LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 78TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

March 17, 2003

TO: Honorable Joe Driver, Chair, House Committee on Law Enforcement 

FROM: John Keel, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: HB769 by Solis (Relating to compensatory time off for certain communications service 
employees of the Department of Public Safety.), As Introduced

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would amend the Government Code to allow certain communications service employees 
employed by the Department of Public Safety to earn compensatory time off when they are required to 
work on a national or state holiday that falls on a Saturday or Sunday. The compensatory time would 
be earned on an hour for hour basis. 

No fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.

Source Agencies: 304 Comptroller Of Public Accounts, 327 Employees Retirement System, 405 
Department Of Public Safety

LBB Staff: JK, WK, VDS, AR
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